St. John's Grove, Toronto. 2nd Jan., 1891.

DEAR FATHER,—I am in receipt of the Canadian Messenger of the Sacred Heart for January. It is interesting instructive, and devotional, and will, I trust, be a messenger of glad tidings to all our people, especially the members of the League of the Sacred Heart.

•1 cordially recommend it for this Archdiocese, and I remain, dear Father Connolly,

Sincerely yours in Christ.

† JOHN WALSH,
Archbishop of Totonto.

Hamilton, 7th January, 1891.

My DEAR FATHER CONNOLLY,—I wish you a happy New Year, and beg to thank you for the copy of the work you kindly sent me, entitled the Canadian Messenger of the Sacred Heart.

It has been always a pleasure to me to encourage devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus, for which your fatherhave been so zealous, and I now hasten to give my approval and blessing to the Canadian Messenger, to which I desire to subscribe.

Iam. Rev. Dear Father, yours faithfully.

i T. J. DOWLING, Bishop of Hamilton

Antigonish, 9th Jan., 1891.

DEAR FATHER CONNOLLY,—I have received the first number of the Canadian Messenger of the Sacred Heart, which you were kind enough to send me, and having